
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Address: 

123 East Lassen Street Road, Los 

Angeles, California, USA 

 

 

 

 

 
 

FEBRUARY  
 
Fri 14th District Swimming Trials 
 
Tues 18th Transition & Wellbeing 

Discussions 2pm-4.30pm 
 
Wed 19th Prep Rest Day/Individual 

Testing 
 
 Transition & Wellbeing 

Discussions 2pm-4.30pm 
 
Thur 20th Family Picnic Night  

5pm-7pm 
 

Wed 26th Prep Rest Day/Individual 
Testing 

 
Thur 27th Lisieux Parents & Friends  
 AGM 7pm 
 Multi-Purpose Room 
 ALL WELCOME  
 
Fri 28th 2026 Enrolment Tour 12pm 
 Bookings essential 
 
 Assembly- led by Year 6 
 

MARCH 
  
Tues 4th  Shrove Tuesday 
 
 Prayer in Pyjamas Evening 

for Prep students 
 6.30pm 
 
Wed 5th Ash Wednesday 
 

Prep Rest Day/Individual 
Testing  
 

Thur 6th Beach Activities Day 
 RESCHEDULED TO  
 Tuesday 25th March 
 

Family Reconciliation 
Evening Year 3 students 
6pm  
 

Fri 7th Staff Curriculum Day 
 STUDENT FREE DAY 
 
Mon 10th Labour Day 
 Public holiday 
 STUDENT FREE DAY  
 
Tues 11th Bellarine Division Swimming 
 
Year 5/6 Camp Information night 
 7pm 
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Dear members of the Lisieux community, 

Lunchtime routines changes 

We’ve had such a positive response from both students and parents about our change to 
recess and lunch time eating routines. We always appreciate feedback (and it’s extra nice 
when it is of the positive kind!). Parents have told us that lunch boxes are coming home 
empty, which is a good sign, and that they are free of dirt and bark! Change of routines can be 
challenging, but it’s always healthy to review processes and adopt an ‘even better if’ mindset. 
In this case, it appears to have been a worthwhile tweak to our operational processes. Please 
feel free to keep the feedback, about this or other school matters, coming.  

School review year 

Every four years, primary schools in Victoria must go through a review process. The process 
has two dimensions: improvement and compliance. The process takes place over the year, 
including self-assessment and reflection, liaison with a school reviewer, and a dialogue and 
engagement session for feedback, commendations and recommendations. There is a lot of 
work involved in the process and we look forward to the collation of data which will help us 
ensure best practice. 

Transition and Wellbeing Discussions 

Next week on both Tuesday and Wednesday between 2pm-4:30pm, we are holding Transition 
and Wellbeing discussions. These will take place in the Multi Purpose Area with your child's 
teachers. These conversations are a valuable opportunity to discuss your child’s wellbeing 
needs, share essential information, set goals for the future, and address any concerns early 
on. Working together with teachers creates a strong support system for your child’s success, 
both academically and personally, helping them thrive in their learning journey. Please check 
recent emails for the sign up process. 
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Family Picnic 

Our annual Family Picnic Evening is scheduled for Thursday 20th February and we would love to see our oval full of 
families, new and old. The picnic is a wonderful opportunity for families to connect in a relaxed setting and to strengthen 
our school community. The Kelly Club has kindly offered to run some games for children. Please BYO food and drinks. 
Everyone most welcome! 

 

Parents and Friends AGM 

Our Parents & Friends AGM will take place on Thursday 27 February, at 7pm in the Multi-Purpose Room. This is a 
wonderful opportunity to celebrate the achievements of 2024, express our gratitude to past members, and extend a warm 
welcome to new members. Our Parents and Friends (P&F) group is generously supported by a small team of dedicated 
parents whose work has helped to enhance the school experience for our students. Thanks to their efforts, students have 
benefitted from the addition of wonderful resources. They have also been instrumental in organising many special social 
events. We would love to see some new faces on Thursday evening and invite families to consider getting involved. It’s a 
fantastic way to show our young people how acts of service can positively impact the lives of others. 

 

God’s blessings for the week ahead,  

 

Susan Ryan 

Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Principal 

 

mailto:Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jubilee years are a time of newness. They have been celebrated throughout the history of the Church, but their roots 
go back to the Old Testament, when the Israelites were commanded to celebrate a jubilee every 50 years. 
 
For the 2025 Jubilee Year, Pope Francis invites us to reflect on what it means to be pilgrims of 
hope: a people who are not only travellers here but walking in joyful anticipation of ‘the 
heavenly goal to which we have been called’.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The Jubilee Prayer 
 
Father in heaven,  
may the faith you have given us in your son, Jesus Christ, our brother,  
and the flame of charity enkindled in our hearts by the Holy Spirit, 
reawaken in us the blessed hope  
for the coming of your Kingdom.  
 
May your grace transform us into tireless cultivators of the seeds of the Gospel.  
May those seeds transform from within both humanity and the whole cosmos 
in the sure expectation 
 of a new heaven and a new earth,  
when, with the powers of Evil vanquished,  
your glory will shine eternally.  
 
May the grace of the Jubilee reawaken in us,  
Pilgrims of Hope, a yearning for the treasures of heaven.  
May that same grace spread  
the joy and peace of our Redeemer 
 throughout the earth.  
To you our God, eternally blessed,  
be glory and praise for ever. 
 
Amen 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Mobile Phones/Smart Watches Reminder 

This is a reminder that students are discouraged from bringing smart watches or mobile phones to school. If you deem it 
necessary for your child to have a mobile phone or Smart Watch, please remember it is school policy that all mobile phones 
and Smart Watches must be handed in at the office as soon as the child arrives at school, and collected at the end the day. 
This ensures that mobile phones and watches are not used inappropriately, they are not a distraction and they are not 
misplaced. Please note that this is our expectation regardless of whether the device is set to school mode or not. 

Guidelines for screen time can be found in the Australian 24-hour movement guidelines for the early years. These 
guidelines were developed from reviews of the evidence about the effects of physical activity, sleep and sedentary time 
(including screen time) on children’s development, health and wellbeing. 

For screen time, the guidelines recommend: 

 no screen time for children younger than two years 
 no more than one hour per day for children aged 2–5 years 
 no more than two hours of sedentary recreational screen time per day for children and young people aged 5–17 

years (not including schoolwork). 
 

There are two key opportunities coming up to meet our staff team. Please note these and join us if you can: 

Transition and Wellbeing Discussions: 2pm-4:30pm Tuesday 18th and Wednesday 19th February 

Family Picnic Night: 5pm-7pm Thursday 20th February. 

 

2025 Sports uniform schedule 

https://www.health.gov.au/health-topics/physical-activity-and-exercise/physical-activity-and-exercise-guidelines-for-all-australians


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
SPORT 

 

Under 12 Team Vic Trials 

The School Sport Victoria (SSV) Team Vic representative program provides a development platform for Victoria’s emerging 
student athletes to participate in the annual School Sport Australia (SSA) Championships. SSV coordinates the selection 
process for Team Vic teams in partnership with relevant state sporting organisations. 

These selection processes are designed for students who are playing at an exceptionally high level, ie. Metro soccer or Rep 
basketball. As it states on the SSV website " it is NOT a process designed to ‘prepare students for the next year’ or as a 
‘come and try’ session." 

If your child in grade 5/6 is playing at an exceptional level and would like to try out for any of the following state teams, 
please email Dean Roberts (dean.roberts@lisieux.catholic.edu.au) by FRIDAY 14TH FEBRUARY. 

 Australian Football 12 Years and Under Boys 

 Basketball 12 Years and Under Girls 

 Basketball 12 Years and Under Boys 

 Cricket 12 Years and Under Boys 

 Football (Soccer) 12 Years and Under Boys 

 Netball 12 Years and Under Girls 

 

mailto:dean.roberts@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LISIEUX CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL CHOIR 
 

The Lisieux Catholic Primary School Choir meets every Tuesday at 1.40pm (the second half of lunchtime) in the 
Multi Purpose Room. There is an announcement and interested students meet at the canteen door. 
Sometimes other rehearsals will be called to get ready for performances. There are already approximately 20 
enthusiastic students from Prep to Year 6 who have started learning some new songs for this year. They sang 
beautifully at the Start of School Mass. We are finalising some opportunities for performance this term and will 
be advertising them soon. 
 

ALL STUDENTS ARE WELCOME TO JOIN THE CHOIR.  
 

Students need to attend rehearsals regularly so they are able to learn different songs and prepare for 
performances. 
 

We are looking for a pianist to accompany the choir. It would be great if the accompanist could come to 
rehearsals. If you are interested or know someone who could help us out, please contact Mary Hetherington 
mary.hetherington@lisieux.catholic.edu.au . 
 

 

mailto:mary.hetherington@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

    

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

 

The Parents and Friends Committee are planning so great fundraisers for the year. If you have any ideas for 

fundraising events and would like to meet some other school parents, please come along to the AGM on 

Thursday 27 Feb, we’d love to have you there.  
 

To help the P&F communicate important school 

fundraisers and events, we would love for each class 

to have a Parent Rep. We found out last year, from 

talking to different parents, a lot of information was 

missed. To help alleviate this, each Parent Rep will 

create or continue their Year Level WhatsApp or 

Messenger Groups in 2025. This will help spread the 

word for those who aren't on social media. 

The classes that still need reps: 

Prep: Jennifer Graham 

Yr 1: Yolanda Turnbull 

Yr 2: Jake Otto  

Yr 3: Nikki Fiesley 

Yr 4: Paul Duncan and Natalie Hughes 

Yr 5: Shannon Curtis and Michael Philp 

Yr 6: Mary Hetherington and Jessie Mackinnon 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday Canteen 

As you may be aware the lunch time routine has changed this year.. with the children eating lunch in their class room 

before they go out to play. We’ve had to change how we do the delivery of the Friday Canteen orders.  

Each class will send one or two monitors to the canteen to collect their class tub.  

To make sure orders are in the correct tub, can I please ask you to update your child’s profile on School24 – to the 

correct class (by teacher name). The steps below will help.  

If you have already ordered for this week, it’s fine. If you have any questions please let me know. 

 

As in term 4, a roster has been created to help with the volunteers. You'll notice that each year level has been 

allocated a week to volunteer. Only two volunteers are required, 11am - 2pm, and you're welcome to bring 

any little ones. 

Volunteers can register through the Volunteer Roster in School24. Volunteers, for canteen and any event at 

the school will require a working with children check. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEK / DATE YEAR LEVEL TO VOLUNTEER (at least 2 people) 

Week 3: 14 Feb Year 5 –  Thank you, we have our volunteers 

Week 4: 21 Feb Year 4 – Thank you, we have our volunteers 

Week 5: 28 Feb Year 3 

Week 6: No canteen  

Week 7: 14 March Year 2 – Thank you, we have our volunteers 

Week 8: 21 March Year 1 

Week 9: 28 March Prep – Thank you, we have our volunteers 

Week 10: 4 April, last day of term 1 Year 5 and 6 

School Canteen and Lunch Orders: 

 Thursday Lunch orders: Are to be placed through the Flexischools app by 8.30am on Wednesdays. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Friday School canteen orders: Are placed through the School24 app by 6pm on Wednesdays.  

o Steps on how to order through School24 are below 

 

Newsletter advertising 

If you or anyone you know would like to place an ad in our newsletter please see the below information.  
Small: A6 148 x105mm 
Medium: A5 148 x 210mm 
Large: A4 297 x 210mm 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


